VOL. 4

FIRST DANCE AT ARLINGTON ON SATURDAY

The first dance of the year will be given in the Arlington ballroom at 8 o'clock tomorrow evening under the sponsorship of the Men's Club. The dance is being given in honor of the California Christian College football men and the A. W. S. and faculty. A four-piece orchestra has been secured for the evening, and the refreshments will, as usual, be an attraction.

Phil Brotherton, who is social chairman of the Men's Club, has made extensive plans for the dance and hopes to make it a delightful affair. Students are urged to come and join the fun of the first dance, which will serve to acquaint students.

According to an announcement made yesterday by Helen Clup, social chairman, the affair is to be a sport dance and sport clothes should be worn.

MEETING HELD TUESDAY BY MEN'S LETTER SOCIETY

Some means for encouraging spirit at the games were discussed at the first meeting of the Block "S" Society held Tuesday noon. Allen Keim presented a green and white interchangeable rooter's cap of the type used by the large colleges. The plan is to equip, at a small price, the men of the Student Body with a rooter's cap to be worn at the games. A special cap for the women is already for sale at the Co-op store. Mr. Keim will bring up his proposition at the next Student Body meeting.

STUDENT RELIEF FUND COMMITTEE APPOINTED

A committee consisting of Dean Ashworth, Dean Pyle and Jessica Lemmon has been appointed for the Student Relief Fund, following the address given by Miss Quayle last Tuesday.

Posters have been put up on the campus and students who are interested in subscribing to the fund are asked to inquire at Dean Ashworth's office.

FIRST FORUM MEETING SCHEDULED FOR MONDAY

This year's first meeting of the Forum will be held at the Public Library Monday night. The meeting will be called to order at 7:30 in the reading room. At this time the program for the year will be planned and the georaphy course. new members will be chosen. Bids for membership, which must meet the approval of the entire society, will be issued next week.

The Forum was created for the purpose of promoting literary interest in the school. Margaret Burke is the president of the society, and Dean Ashworth is the faculty critic. It is planned to have meetings twice a It is month this year instead of only monthly meetings as were held last year.

MEN SEEK MONEY FOR **CLUB ROOM FURNISHINGS**

Three dozen green and white S. B. S. C. pennants have been secured by the Men's Club which has undertaken to sell these pennants in order to raise money to furnish the club room. The pennants are very attractive and are being offered for the reasonable sum of \$1. Rene Le Fevre, president of the Men's Club, is urging students to buy the pennants not only to help the men in raising money for their club room but to aid in the pep campaign of the college. "Advertise the school with the pennants," advises Rene Have one for your car, and if you haven't a car get one to display at the games.

Carpenter work in the men's club room has been completed and the money to buy furnishings for the room is now the chief aim of the men. Al Baranov has been appointed chairman of a committee which will co-operate with a committee from the A. W. S., which has agreed to help in the details of decorating the club room. As soon as money has been secured to purchase curtains, chairs and incidentals for the men's rooms, it will be ready for use.

MEN'S GLEE CLUB **ELECTS OFFICERS**

The Men's Glee Club held its second practice of the year at the Y. M. C. A. on Monday night, September 29, with good turnout of nineteen warblers. a good turnout of nineteen warblers. After the practice, a short business meeting was held, during which Carl Wirths was elected to the office of President-Manager. Wirths is a singer of note, and has distinguished himself by his interest in the Glee Club. He is a manager of unquestioned ability, and plans already in preparation for an expense. plans already in preparation for an extensive tour should prove to be financially, as well as musically, successful.

Lewis Peters was elected to the office

PART- TIME INSTRUCTORS RELIEVE CROWDED CLASSES

of librarian.

The large registration this year has made it necessary to add another member to the faculty. As President Phelps was unable to secure a full-time in-structor, the addition of two part-time instructors will be sufficient to relieve the over-crowded conditions. Dr. Ed ward J. Lamb, local child specialist, is taking some of the classes in physiology, and Jesse Hawley, president of the Student Body, is taking over the course in engineering drawing, formerly given by C. S. Jacobs. Last year Mr. Hawley taught several courses at the Santa Barbara Girls' School.

Mr. Jacobs will take over the course in secondary education, and Dr. Grant Evans, who is also a part-time instruc-

BACKWARD PARTY

The backward party, one of the most important social events of the A. W. S. year will be held this evening in the Cafeteria. Dinner will be served at 5 :39, and Clara Ziegeler, chairman of the refreshment committee has made plans for a real "feed." Initiation of the new students will begin immediately afterwards. Florence Foy, chairman of the program committee, announces that she has a new and unique method of entertainment in store for the Freshmen. Committees are working under the supervision of the following student directors: Ruth Garner, chairman of the social committee; Bernice Gange, Irene Cameron, Mary Ratekin, Clara Parrett, and Mary Virginia Platt. Dean Pyle has asked that each girl bring a pillow to the party This is important, and any Freshman who forgets to do so will regret it.

The backwards party has become a regular yearly event with the A. W. S. and does much to promote friendliness and good will among the women students.

PRESIDENT PHELPS MAKES TRIP TO SAN FRANCISCO

President Phelps left Tuesday for a short trip to San Francisco. Today he will attend a meeting of the State committee on the revision of elementary school curriculum, of which he is a member, at the Claremont Hotel. President Phelps will probably be back

Since Mrs. Price's call for students to assist the grammar school children across the road to the college elemenschool, approximately one-third enough students have volunteered for the work. Rene LeFevre took charge this yesterday morning, and Mrs. Scalapino this morning. Lee Verrett has offered his services for all next week. Mrs. Price announces that at least twelve more students are needed make up the required number for his semester, and she greatly appreciates the kindness of all who have volunteered for this work.

PROFESSOR CHALLIS TO GIVE PROGRAM HERE

Professor Raymond Elmore Challis, concert soloist, will give a musical program next Tuesday morning at the general assembly. Professor Challis, formerly of Philadelphia, has recently formerly of Philadelphia, has recently come to Santa Barbara to live. He is a teacher of mandolin, banjo, guitar Gorman gave a short forecast of the

Student Membership Cards were issued this week. Editor of La Cumbre warns all students to carefully guard these cards, for no annuals will be distributed without presentation of both semester's Student Body Cards. Also, admission to all games and social affairs of the year will require the showing of these cards.

TAKES PLACE TONIGHT SQUAD MEETS **SOUTHERNERS TOMORROW**

CHRISTIAN COLLEGE BRINGS STRONG TEAM

Tomorrow, at Pershing Park, the local gridiron warriors take on the hard-hitting Scarlet and Grey giants from California Christian College of Los Angeles in the first game of the season. The Southern California aggregation is touted as fast and heavy and has an enviably high average of

Last Saturday, our ancient rival, Loyola, engaged the Christian bunch in battle, emerging with a bloody 13-7 victory, but only after a hotly contested struggle. Local students who witnessed the game were much impressed with the quality of football played by both teams, and are of the opinion that the Green and White has a hard battle

on its hands.
All week long Casey has been putting his men thru hard scrimmages, using the evenings for much needed skull practice. The men are rounding out into fine shape, and show remarkable strength in both defense and offense. (Continued on Page Four)

TO ASSIST CHILDREN SOCIAL SCIENCE CLUB ORGANIZES FOR YEAR

Voicing approval of the European Students' Relief Fund movement, the Social Sciene Club, which held its first meeting of the year Wednesday evening at the Chamber of Commerce, voted to aid in any way possible the local committee which is collecting relief funds. In accordance with its special interest in the welfare of students, the dub is anxious to assist in the collec-

cion of funds.

According to a decision reached by the members, new officers will not be elected until the beginning of the year. However, suggestions for new members were made, since nearly one half the previous members are no longer in Santa Barbara. New members will be selected carefully, as the membership is limited to twenty.

Following the business meeting, which, due to the necessity of organizing and planning for the year occurrence.

OFFICERS CHOSEN FOR WOMEN'S GLEE CLUB

Barbara Dewlaney was elected president of the Women's Glee Club at the regular meeting held last Tuesday afternoon. Marian Lincoln was chosen librarian at the same time. The official work for the year has been started and all of the members are showing much enthusiasm.



Owned and published weekly by the Associated Student Body, Santa Barbara State College, Santa Barbara, California

Barbara Dewlaney Business Manager Terence Ellsworth

> Advisory Board Miss Winifred M. Frye

Associate Editors

Elizabeth Eddy Elsie Travis Mary Virginia Platt Edwina Kenney Madeline Klinke Carl Wirths Lois Pearson

Barton Hopkins Margaret Burke Fred Diehl

Editor-in-Chief

OUR FIRST GAME

Our first football game will be played tomorrow afternoon at 2:30 at Pershing Park, with California Christian College. For three weeks the football fellows have relentlessly drilled and eaten dust to get into shape for the first contest. The results of this practice will show in the skill with which they handle the ball tomorrow; the determination with which they fight the game will depend upon the spirit in back of them. If the college turns out en masse to cheer them through victory or defeat, they'll make it a fight to the finish. A crowd to yell for them wins half the battle.

We want a fight to the finish, a fair, clean, square fight in which both teams are given deserved credit. We are proud of our team; let's show our appreciation by our presence and some lusty yelling canteens, bearing such notices as "The

at the game tomorrow.

Bring your student ticket to the game tomorrow; you'll need it for admittance.

COLLEGE SPIRIT ON ASCENDENCY

Heretofore the spirit of S. B. S. C. has met with only condemnation, but now that her members are developing real pep and spirit, it is only just that such efforts on the part of a few leaders and the willing co-operation of the students as a whole receive commendation. The lively spirit and enthusiasm shown at the last student meeting is indeed worthy of praise.

Those who are new in the college are naturally expecting such spirit and probably find nothing startling and novel in the experience, but those who know the college of old are expressing genuine appreciation for the real college spirit which seems to have evaded

the campus.. Keep it up!

Help the men's club room. Buy college pennants for sale at co-op. Only cost a dollar.

WOMEN'S ATHLETICS

Are you interested in women's athletics? If so, your chance is here, women, sign up for tennis or basketball. Regular practices are held weekly under the instruction of a physical education director. If you don't know the games, tennis or basketball, you have an opportunity to learn them and to develop a strong healthy body. Either game will furnish you with plenty of pep and enthusiasm.

Women's athletics need boosting, the kind of boosting shown by coming out for sports. Staying on the side lines howling because you can't get just what you think you want in the sports line won't bring it to you. Get into the sports, familiarize yourself with the present system, then if it doesn't suit-by all means-try, at least,

Rooters! Don't forget to wear your green and white caps at the game tomorrow. Show the good support we can give our

PRESIDENT OF SOUTHERN | CARPENTRY STUDENTS COLLEGE LECTURES HERE

Several students and faculty members attended a lecture by Dr. Rufus Bernhard von Kleinsmid, president of the University of Southern California, given last Saturday night at the First started late Wednesday afternoon by Methodist Church. Dr. von Kleinsmid discussed the liberal college, its purpose and methods.

Don't forget the game at 2:30 Sat-

MAKE OFFICE CHANGES

The work on the partition which is dividing President Phelps' office into two parts, one of which will be used by him and one by Mrs. Clow, was students in the carpentry class under the direction of Mr. Griffin.

The division of the office is being made in order that all the offices of administration may be centralized as has not been possible in former years.

MISS QUAYLE SPEAKS ON STUDENT LIFE IN EUROPE

Miss Margaret Quayle, who for the past five years has been engaged in student welfare work in Europe, spoke to the students Tuesday morning at a special assembly, on the subject of stu-

dent life in Europe.

In her talk, Miss Quayle told of the 150,000 students attending two hundred universities and colleges Europe, which are being supported by thirty different countries, including the United States. The greatest need for student help, she explained, is in Russia in the former famine districts, where an examination of the students showed eighty per cent of them to be tubercular. There is great need for medical assistance in these schools, as at present only a small percentage of the tubercular students can receive physician's care. Although there is no longer a famine in Russia, even now the students receive one meal a day The canteens which are run by Americans, furnish many of these meals.

There is an appalling scarcity of books, and the demand for them is great, as was brought out when Miss Quayle told of an instance when 250 boys were forced to use the same economics text. Although they have to labor against such great difficulties, these students are glad of the opportunity to work hard with long hours, and on scant rations for the sake of getting an education that will aid them in the reconstruction of their country.

A significant effect of the help of these foreign students is to be found in the placards on the walls of the supplies for this canteen were furnished by our friends, the American students!"

Support the team; game tomorrow.

GARDEN PARTY GIVEN FOR WOMEN STUDENTS

More than a hundred women students enjoyed the charming garden party given by Dean Pyle and the A. W. S. last Friday night. The Big Sisters quickly made the new girls welcome and this, with the graciousness of the dean, soon made everyone feel cheery and friendly.

The party took place in the court. Gaily colored lights softly swaying, great bunches of flowers, sparkling water in the pool, inviting wicker chairs—made a lovely picture which will long be remembered.

In so beautiful a setting the program, planned by Florence Foy, was very delightful. Madeline Connell sang two songs, "Wind Speaks" and "When Song Is Sweet." A quaint little dance was given by Marjory Sawyers. Mary Virginia Platt gave two humorou readings in negro dialect and two selec

tions were given by Anita Cook.

Then last of all came the greatly "enjoyed" refreshments. The college colors were patriotically carried out in white ice cream and green frosted cakes.

the workers who made possible so memorial an evening are to be congratulated upon their success. Especial commendation goes to the clean-up committee which re-arranged the court and washed the mountain high stacks

Football Squad will play tomorrow. York.

TERTIUM QUID'S CORNER

Do You Want Departments?

After the successful year from 1923-1924, it is fitting that an analysis of the causes for those successes be made. There seemed to be a greater interest in the general welfare of the school as a whole than there had been previously. This interest came as a result of stronger class organizations and weaker department organizations. Before this past year class organizations were unknown; consequently, the members of the different departments had nothing in common with each other. Cliques and factions were the natural result of this condition; the general welfare of the school played no part in the scheme of things.

Last year, with the beginning of classes, members in the different departments were brought together in closer relationships; it was found that the interest of one was the interest of all. To the classes of last year goes the credit for a stronger school spirit. Now, this year we again have both class and departmental organizations. Would it not be wise, in the interest of more school spirit, to altogether abolish departmental organizations, thereby forming stronger classes? The advantage of this scheme is evident; departmental cliques, always a detriment, would receive a death blow, school spirit would be increased in pro-

portion. Quid suggests that this move be taken, if it is only on trial, for he is convinced that the whole school would benefit by it. Students! When anybody asks you what you are in school, don't answer "G. P." or "H. E.", but say Sophomore or Senior. Learn to think of the interests of the whole school first, to be interested in the work and activities of other students than those who are following your major. We want more school

Do you want departments? Think it over. (Signed)
TERTIUM QUID.

Roadrunners will fight for honors.

The public speaking class under Dr. Evans organized into a public speaking society at the regular meeting of the class Wednesday morning. The following officers were elected: Ted Ellsworth, president; Lois Pearson, vice-president; Anne Hartwell, secretary. Phil Davis was made chairman of the program committee with Mrs. Fenzi and Fred Diehl as the other

See the game-Pershing Park, 2:30.

STUDENTS GUESTS AT ORIENTAL RUG LECTURE

Many students, especially those taking textile courses, attended a lecture on Oriental rugs given Tuesday evening at the parish house of Trinity church by Mr. Louis Ortner. Mr. Ortner has been connected for many years with the firm of Lord & Taylor of New

THEY'RE HERE --- The Clothes that are going to set the style this Fall —COMPARISON DETERMINES VALUE—

The GREAT WARDROBE

QUALITY SINCE 1886

ALUMNI NOTES

Irene Peterson, who graduated from the General Professional Department in February, is now teaching in the Santa Maria Rice School District.

Hollis Pratt, sister of Dorothy Pratt, secured a position in the Elementary School at Terra Bella. Hollis is a graduate of the General Professional Department.

Fred Menken left last week for Stanford University, where he enrolled as a Junior, having secured his Junior certificate here in June. Fred was a diligent frequenter of all Mr. Peter's classes, meaning that he, Fred, is a math shark.

Iola Hopkins, who graduated from the Home Economics Department in June, has opened a designer's shop in the Street in Spain. She has named her shop La Mantilla and reports a growing business.

Marjorie Brown will visit her family in Piru this week end.

Um! Um!

Hot Waffles

REAL Maple Syrup

Day and Night

Brown-DuMars

912 State St.



S. E. MORRIS

— Art Supplies — for the Student

1219 State St.

Phone 449

The
FIRST NATIONAL BANK

4%
Paid on Savings

PHOTO ENGRAVER

923 Anapamn St.

Phone 49

OSBORNE'S BOOK STORE

STATIONERY - ENGRAVING

SCHOOL SUPPLIES

923-925 State St.

Tel. 49

R. M. BRUNNER Jewelers and Silversmiths

Jewelry Designed and Made to Order
Expert Clock and Watch Repairing
—Phone 3842—

10191/2 State Street

Santa Barbara

PERSONALS

Clara and Gretchen Ziegeler and Florence Foy plan to spend the week end shopping in Los Angeles.

Mae Hamilton, who was a Home Economics student here last year, has entered Oregon Agriculture College as a Junior.

Bernice Haberlitz has left school for a tour of the East. Going by yacht she plans to visit Florida, and later, New York, and to be in Washington for the inauguration of the President.

Nadine Jepson, a member of the Freshman class, is recovering from a broken nose. The accident occured last Monday when she fell while taking gymnasium in the third hour dancing class.

Monroe Langlo is planning to "have a good time" in Los Angeles this week end.

Those warm days didn't hurt you any. You can appreciate our everyday lovely weather now.

Guess who's back. The honorable Granty Youngs. He just couldn't stay away.

"Have a bite." "No thanks." "What's the matter, on a diet? Oh, football!" Marvelous, isn't it what a little piece of pigskin will do?

Arthur Gray has joined our ranks again. Haven't seen you for a long time, Art.

The Peteler twins are coming to the front. Many of their college friends enjoyed themselves at a dance given at the twins' home last week.

Dorothy Pratt was confined to her bed the first part of the week with a severe attack of tonsilitus.

Dr. Evans spent Wednesday in Santa Maria.

C. M. MEN HOLD LIVELY MEETING

During the departmental meetings held Thursday, members of the Community Mechanics Department engaged in a lively discussion regarding organization of the department. The agreement finally reached provides that the department will not organize for business, but will be organized for social purposes, since the Community Mechanic fellows are here for four years' work, thus making this their and Mater, which fact makes it destrable for them to be well acquainted and to have some bond among themselves socially and professionally. Ralph De Bolt was elected sponsor of this social activity, and all other official positions were abolished.

In accordance with their resolution, a beach party is being planned for the Community Mechanics men on Sunday, October 12, at El Capitan. Clamungging, and battaing and other fun will be participated in by the Community Mechanics Men and their guests.

A professional discussion was led by Mr. Jacobs, head of the department. Lee Verret, retiring president, had a few words to say before the close of the meeting.

JUNIOR COLLEGE STUDENTS ASSEMBLE THURSDAY

Contrary to action taken by other departments, the Junior college students did not organize officially during the meeting of the department held fourth hour Thursday. Time was spent in acquainting newcomers and old students with some rules of the office, especially those regarding absence. Mr. Ashworth outlined a few requirements of the department and offered his assistance to any who are perplexed about their course of study.

Fill the grandstand with rooters for the first game.

HISTORY OUTLINED FOR HOME ECONOMICS DEPT.

For the benefit of the new women enrolled in the Home Economics Department, Miss Ebbets, who addressed the majors in this branch at the meeting held yesterday, outlined briefly the history of Home Economics in the Santa Barbara College. Miss Ebbets, who is head of the Home Economics Department, explained that Home Economics was first introduced in the State of California by our institution. She also indicated the relation of Home Economics to all other courses of study.

Following Miss Ebbets' talk, a short business meeting was held.

SPECIAL MEETING CALLED FOR WOMEN

A called meeting of the A. W. S. is scheduled for October 10 at 12:10 in the cafeteria in order that the women may have the privilege of hearing a speech given by Miss Harriet Thompson, Student Secretary for the Board of Foreign Missions of the Presbyterian Church in America. Miss Thompson, who is on a tour in America visiting colleges, is reported to be an extremely interesting and charming speaker.

NEW OPPORTUNITY OFFERED H. E. STUDENTS

A new opportunity is being offered to students of the Home Economics Department this year which makes it possible to major in Home Economics and minor in Physical Education. This enables the student to obtain a certificate to teach Physical Education in the elementary school as well as a certificate to teach Home Economics in Secondary schools.

Secondary schools.
For a degree in Home Economics 128 units are necessary, but students desiring to carry a minor in Physical Education in order to win the Special Certificate in Physical Training Activities must take 11 extra units of work. The courses required are: Growth of the Child Psy. 2B) 2 units; Physical Education Administration and Method in Secondary Schools (Women) (P. E. 150 A-B) 6 units; and 3 additional units in Physical Education Participa-As sixteen units a semester is tion. considered an average program, the eleven extra units would mean nearly an extra semester. It has been arranged so that some of the requirements may be satisfied before entering college. If a student has already taken any of the courses listed in the Home Economics degree course, some of the eleven units of work may be substi-

Although students may not be able to receive this certificate this year, some of the requirements may be satisfied.

GENERAL PROFESSIONAL GROUP MET YESTERDAY

Election of officers was continued by the General Professional Department which met Thursday for the first time this year. Marjorie Brown was elect ed treasurer, and Lucile Dexter was chosen social chairman. Instructions were given the student teachers by Mrs. Price, who made final assignments of teaching periods yesterday.

STUDENTS SECURE PLAY TICKETS AT LOW RATE

ASSEMBLE THURSDAY

Contrary to action taken by other departments, the Junior college students did not organize officially during the meeting of the department held fourth hour Thursday. Time was spent in be given in the Lobero theater.

Many students attended "The Circle" Wednesday evening, as a special twenty-five-cent ticket was offered to students for that evening. The play, which is being given by the Community Arts Players, is the second play to be given in the Lobero theater.

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Due to a typographical error in last week's Eagle the name of Henry Poetker was misspelled. Mr. Poetker, a member of the June graduating class, has composed a musical setting for the College Hymn written by Mr. Ashworth and the poem "Sunset" written by Margaret Cronise. The hymn and poem appeared in last year's La Cumbre.

We regret also that Irma Steward's name was incorrectly spelled.

What's Wrong With This Sentence? New Student to himself: "I think that the thing that I like the most about S. B. C. is climbing the hill in the morning."

"What a rotten bounder you turned out to be," murmured the girl, disgustedly, looking for a more lively tennis ball.—Ex.

Football tangle tomorrow afternoon.



Rodenbeck's

"Home of Good Shoes"
1019 State St.

PRESCRIPTIONS
EASTMAN AGENCY
WHITMAN'S CANDIES
STATIONERY
RED CROSS

DRUG CO.
828 State St. PHO

PHONE 15

WE DELIVER



HAVE YOU SEEN

Corona "Four"

A Portable Corona with a Standard Office Keyboard—

TIERNAN Typewriter Exchange

705 State Street - - Phone 258

Corona - Remington Underwood - Portables

New and Rebuilt Machines

— All Makes —

Those Wide FLANNEL TROUSERS Are Here

FISENBERG'S SHOP OF BETTER CLOTHES



S. B. C. FOOTBALL SQUAD SCRIMMAGES WITH HI

Last Friday afternoon the Roadrunners tangled with the midgets from the local High School in a short practice game, and emerged with the long end of a small 6-0 score. The game was very raggedly played, fumbles being very much in evidence thruout. The local Hi showed remarkable ability with forward passing, completing three long passes over the Roadrunners' heads. These three passes constituted the only earned gains made by the youngsters, as they were unable to gain either thru the line or around the

Altho the passing game of the college squad was poor, the line plunging and end run work of the backfield was very commendable. The backs gained at will, and only hard luck kept the team from scoring several more touchdowns on the Hi squad. Early in the second quarter, the Green and White started a heavy bucking drive toward the Hi goal, that ended in a touch-down by Vince. Gillett failed to con-vert. About twenty-five of Casey's men got into the scrimmage.

Florence Gemmill, graduate of the General Professional Department, received an appointment in the Elementary School at Santa Paula.

W. J. YOUNG **Optometrist** and Jeweler

1225 State St. Santa Barbara



QUALITY and SERVICE

Combined-

Constitute the

Reason for

Our host

Of satisfied

Customers

823 State

Phone 44

GREEN AND WHITE WALLOPS HI 23-0

Casey Gilliland's pig-skin pushers engaged in a practice game with the local Hi lads last Wednesday afternoon and galloped off the field with a 23-0 victory. This contest was the second of the season with the Olive and Gold, and served to iron out many of

the rough spots in both teams.

The Roadrunners' back field worked like machinery, making long gains thru the line and around the ends. A cross-buck was particularly effective, and a consistent ground getter. work of the college ends, Keim and Linder, was especially praiseworthy; time and again they smeared the youngsters for big losses, forcing them to punt. Only one real gain was made by the Hi lads, a long forty-yard pass from Richardson to Smith.

Early in the first quarter the college packed the ball to the Hi School's 5-yard line, only to lose the ball on downs. During the second quarter, two long end runs put the ball within striking distance of the enemy's goal, Vince going over for a touchdown that was converted by Foss. After the kickoff, a Hi man was thrown behind our goal for a safety and two points. The college won the ball on downs and Foss made a fifty-yard run, and was tackled within a yard of the goal. Anderson leaped across the line and Foss con-verted. In the fourth quarter, Hollingsworth sneaked across the goal on a pretty criss-cross play, Foss again converting. The whistle blew with the ball in the Roadrunners' possession.

NEW FOOTBALL SONG WRITTEN FOR GAMES

The words of the following song are being printed with the suggestion that students cut them out and paste them in the back of their student hand-

Oh, the green and the white is on the

Our boys are hard to foil,

And when the Roadrunners do their

You'll admit that they know their oil.

Oh, the field is damp and muddy, But we're all feeling great, 'Cause we'll run Loyola off the field A hundred sixty-four to eight.

Oh, they aint gointa score no more, no

Oh, they aint gointa score no more, no

They'll break their necks on our stone

wall line, Oh, they aint gointa score no more, no

HOWLING HUNDRED ORGANIZED FOR PEP

The Howling Hundred has again made its appearance on the campus with "Al" Baranov as the chairman of the rallying committee and Edna Dow-Madeline Connell has been made song leader, and Andie Blake, Norvell Dice and Lothelle Miller will lead the yells. A great many students have already signed up to join the noisy rooters. "Al" Baranov urges that everyone

be in the grandstand with their skull caps, banners and loud voices.

Mabel Ellis said they didn't dare, but they did!

WOMEN ATHLETES CHOOSE BASKETBALL MGR

Marjorie Granger, woman's athletic manager, announces that a good many have signed up for tennis, but that more women are needed for basketball, especially from the upper classes.

A number of students who played on the basketball teams last year, are expecting to have enough points this year to receive a letter.

Eleanor Warren was elected manager of basketball Wednesday afternoon. Eleanor was a member of the All-Star basketball team last year and is out completed the program.

ROADRUNNERS

IN FIRST GAME

(Continued from Page One)

Especially noteworthy is the forward passing and criss-cross game that Coach Gilliland has developed, plays that should produce an efficient scor-

ing machine.
The Coach has about completed his selection for the first-string line-up, the following men being the most likely candidates: Youngs and Francis O'Reilly at center; Brooks, Henderson, Ellsworth, Annin and Hawkins at guard; Gillett, Foss and Brownberger at tackle; Keim, Linder, Heggie, Gray and Davis at end; Hollingsworth, Vince, Anderson, Garber, Baranov, Fritz, Edmund O'Reilly, Morehead and McCormick to fill the backfield posi-

With such a wealth of material the students can be sure of seeing a real live game. A strong team and a big, noisy rooting section will be the proper reception to give the opponents; incidentally a sure means of bringing home the bacon.

McCaffery Bros. FOOTBALL SUPPLIES

Girls' Gym Middies and Bloomers

Telephone 256 636 State

FOOTBALL RALLY FORERUNNER OF GAME

A rally was held in the gymnasium Thursday noon as a pep stimulator for the football game with Christian College tomorrow. New students as well as old joined in singing the col-College tomorrow. lege song under the leadership of Lothelle Miller and the piano accompaniment of Ester Janssens. Short speeches were made by Dean Pyle and Manager O'Reilly. Through the com-bined efforts of Norvell Dice as leader and the students, several snappy yells

Walter Ellis, who is a graduate of the Community Mechanics Department and was a prominent worker in that department, is now instructing in the John Muir Junior High School in Los Angeles.

First game with Christian College.

Boeseke-Dawe Co. Hardware

RAYWILL ATHLETIC GOODS

710-712 State Street

¿A.A.O.P.P.?

Recommends THE PANTRY for Good Eats

YOU'LL MEET ALL THE CROWD AT

Nolan's Confectionery

Stop in for one of our famous -'CHOC' MALTS 15c-

1227 State St.

GOLD FISH CAFE

Inspection of our Kitchen is earnestly invited at all times-All Dishes Sterilized Before Serving

Telephone 3462

1025 State Street Santa Barbara, Calif.

County National Bank & Trust Co.

"The Bank of Friendly Service"

4/0 ON SAVINGS

We Invite Your Account

COLUMBIA DRUG CO-

Louis Miratti and Sons

FAST FREE **FURIOUS** DELIVERY

Telephone 1204

Cor. State and Figuerroa Sts.